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Foundation skills. 
develop/foster the 
students' love for 
the subject. To use 
a sketchbook. To 
share our passion 
and our expertise 
for the subject.
Drawing. Painting. 
3D. 3D animation. 
Ways of looking. 
Observation 
drawing.Expressing 
emotions/absratcio
n.

Intro to drama : 
Group skills and 
games. SEVEN AGES 
OF MAN, acting 
with the body using 
tableaux, slow 
motion, gesture and 
mirror work. ONCE-
UPON-A-TIME, story-
telling, 
improvisation using 
BEOWULF. SCRIPT-
WRITING and 
REVIEWING 
PROFESSIONAL 
THEATRE, Treasure 
Island. POMPEII, 
group 
improvisation, 
physical theatre. 
THEATRE STYLES 
and THEATRE 
DESIGN, Oliver 
Twist, Journey’s End 
and Dog in the 
Night-time

The Baroque Era 
(1600 – 1750), 
Choral Music, 
Opera, Oratorios, 
Rock Music, African 
Music, Instruments

Transition to 
secondary school. 
Rules rights and 
responsibilities. 
Political Power in 
the UK.Mental 
wellbeing - Knowing 
yourself. Anti-
Smoking and 
Healthy Eating. 
Developing Bodies, 
Exams and revision 
technique. Local to 
Global Society

Dracula, Alice in 
Wonderland, 
Bolligrew, Sir 
Gawan, A 
Midsummer Night's 
Dream, poetry/non-
Fiction and Going 
Solo - FIND YOUR 
OWN VOICE: 
autobiography; 
developing and 
revising core skills 
in SE, grammar and 
extended writing; 
exploartions of 
diverse genres and 
texts from different 
historical periods, 
incl. Shakespeare; 
PEE and essay 
writing; SPaG and 
technical accuracy; 
non-fiction 
responses - all 
geared towards the 
student FINDING 
THEIR OWN VOICE

Making sense of 
our local area: 
What is unique 
about the 
Geography of Kent? 
(introduction to 
geography, map 
skills, Kent's human 
and physical 
landscapes 
including a place 
study of Dungeness 
as a coastal 
location and 
Aylesham as a 
mining community) 
What is the role of 
China in the 21st 
century? (China's 
economic growth, 
its role in the global 
economy, life in 
cities and rural 
areas)
What challenges do 
African countries 
face? (Africa's 
major biomes, the 
economic and 
political geography 
of South Africa, 
Uganda)
What factors affect 
the UK's climate? 
(weather and 

How do historians 
work? - handling 
evidence and 
historical skills. The 
Normans - how did 
the Normans take 
power and chnage 
England? Power 
changes in the 
Medieval World - 
what was the 
biggest political 
chnage in Medieval 
England? Life in the 
Medieval World - 
what do Revisionist 
Historians think we 
got wrong about 
Medieval lives? 
Depth Study - 
medieval warfare. 
Thematic study - 
what was the 
biggest impact of 
'innocent' sugar 
across time?

What is Philosophy?
How to think like a 
Philosopher?
The quest for the 
historical Jesus
Interpretation of the 
nature and purpose 
of the miracles of 
Jesus
The scientific 
method and the 
relevance of myth
Cosmogony

An introduction to 
the history of the 
world, based on the 
BBC/British 
Museum series A 
History of the 
World in 100 
Objects

Letters and the 
Alphabet, Key 
Sounds, Family, 
School, Likes and 
Dislikes, Describing 
yourself, Saying 
what you do, 
Colours, Time, 
Weather & 
Seasons, Sport and 
Leisure. Cultural 
content: -Les Fêtes: 
exploring different 
French-speaking 
special occasions
-French celebrities 
and the French-
speaking world
-The world of 
Manga and comic 
book culture
-Poetry in French
-Famous French-
speaking figures 
(eg literarature, 
science)
-School life in 
France (youtube 
video clips, photos, 
school menus, 
school timetables 
and the school day 
etc)
-Creative writing: 
describing your 

Saying your name, 
saying where you 
and other people 
live, numbers, 
family, food and 
drink (likes and 
dislikes), talking 
about school time 
table

Students are taught; 
Rugby, Hockey, 
Handball, Cricket, 
Touch and Softball. 
Focus upon skill 
development and 
understanding of 
games.

Students are taught; 
Football, 
Gymnastics, 
Fitness, Badminton, 
Track athletics and 
Field athletics. 
Focus is upon skill 
development, 
physical literacy 
and developing 
fitness as well as 
setting standards of 
effort and 
behaviour

Password and 
Drive, Email and 
netiquette, Aspects 
of Information 
Society, Fake News, 
Threats to Devices, 
Data Analysis, Data 
and Privacy, 
Internet and the 
Law

Vac forming project, 
Phone 
holder/earphone 
cable tidy

Number - 
arithmetic, 
directed numbers, 
powers and roots, 
FDP.                     
Algebra - 
Simplifying; like 
terms, basic 
multiplication, 
expand and 
factorise. Form 
and solve basic 
equations.            
Statistics - 
Finding simple 
Averages and 
ranges, 
representing and 
reading data using 
several simple 
charts and 
diagrams. 
Geometry - Angle 
rules in parallel 
lines and 
polygons. Early 
area and volume.

Have You Got What 
It Takes To Be A 
Nobel Prize-
Winning Scientist?
                                                                                                         
Could You Survive A 
Zombie 
Apocalypse?
 
How Important Are 
Odours?
 
What Did The 
Oceans Ever Do For 
Us?
 
What If All The Ice 
In Antarctica 
Melted?
 
If Yellowstone 
Erupts, Will Life As 
We Know It Survive?                                                                                                                                                                               
KS3 Science Mind 
Map
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Extending and 
challenging 
techniques. 
Painting.Photograpg
hy. Gallery pieces. 
Portraiture. 3D and 
3D animation. Ways 
opf looking. Ways 
of drawing. 
Observation 
drawing..

ELIZABETHAN 
COMEDY, MSND, 
COMMEDIA 
DELL'ARTE, 
Technical theatre 
and GHOST PLAYS 
dramatic tension, 
narration, sound-
scrapes, character 
acting, DEVISING 
THEATRE, ANCIENT 
GREEK THEATRE, 
Oedipus.

The Classical Era 
(1750 -1820), 
Popular Music, 
Musicals, Disco 
Music, Celtic Music, 
Music Technology

Alcohol Awareness, 
Money and 
Economic Rights, 
Different layers of 
Power. Body Health, 
Migration, Mental 
Wellbeing - 
Growing Up

How are UK cities 
changing? 
(urbanisation, 
settlement, 
deindustrialisation, 
regeneration)
How healthy is 
Canterbury's High 
Street? (urban 
fieldwork)
How hazardous if 
Japan? (tectonics, 
earthquakes, hazard 
mitigation and 
adaption)
What is life in India 
like? (the main 
physical 
landscapes, 
monsoon, life in 
Dharavi, hydrology 
and the River 
Ganges)
What is Antarctica 
like? (glaciation, 
resource 
management, 
Antarctic tourism)

Religious Crisis in 
the Tudor World - 
why did things 
change so much? 
Renaissance 
Reputations - are 
they deserved - 
Gangster, Bloody or 
Golden? TUdors and 
Stuarts on the 
fringes: Migrants 
and Mavericks. 
HOw many Tudor 
Histories have been 
pushed out? 
Historical Depth 
Study. Study across 
time - what was the 
most significant 
revolution? Depth 
Study - civil rights 
focus (Teacher 
choice) - US Civil 
Rights or Black 
Britain, Hidden 
Faces, important 
stories 1850-1950.

God, humanity, and 
the cosmos
Scientific and 
religious ideas 
about the origins of 
the universe
Is it reasonable to 
believe in God?
Humanism: beliefs 
and ethics
Ethics: 
utilitarianism/conse
quentialism v divine 
command/deontolo
gy
The origins of 
humanity and the 
miracle of 
consciousness

Buddhism
Islam & Islamic 
Culture
History of 
Navigation
Climate Change
Screenwriting
Anti-social Media

Weather & 
Seasons, Sports, 
French Speaking 
Countries, Animals, 
Family, Where I 
live, Meals, Bastille 
Day, Prices in 
French, Leisure 
Time, Ordering food 
and drink. Cultural 
content: -The 
French-speaking 
world : 
French–speaking 
countries and key 
French sporting 
events (Le Mans, Le 
Tour de France etc)
-Colonies de 
vacances: French 
summer camps 
(activities, agenda)
-French-speaking 
sports: Swiss 
wrestling, winter 
sports in Quebec 
and the Alps
-Maths: games and 
activities using 
maths in French
-French food: 
typical breakfast 
items and keeping a 
balanced diet
-Bastille Day: 

Time and weather, 
birthdays, dates, 
jobs, hobbies and 
asking questions 
about hobbies, 
places

Students are taught; 
Rugby, Hockey, 
Handball, Cricket, 
Touch and Softball. 
Continuation of skill 
development but 
more emphasis on 
tactical awareness.

Students are taught; 
Football, Outdoor 
Education, Fitness, 
Badminton, Track 
athletics and Field 
athletics. 
Introduction of 
Outdoor Education 
featuring 
Orienteering and 
basic climbing. 
Introduction to the 
physiology of 
cardiovascular 
fitness.

Variables - Input, 
Process and Output, 
Iteration, Binary 
Numbers, Text and 
Sounds, Selection, 
VEX VR 
Introduction, Data 
Analysis. 
Algorithms, 
Ambient 
Computing,

Architecture - 
pavilion or 
structure, Controller 
device - conceptual 
design

Number - Prime 
factors, HCF and 
LCM, recurring 
decimals, 
repeated 
percentage 
change, reverse 
percentages.           
Algebra - Laws of 
indices, solving 
more complex 
equations, linear 
graphs, SDT. 
Statistics/probab
ility - Calculating 
basic probabilities 
and experiment 
probability. 
Geometry - 
Harder area and 
volume, Scale 
drawings and 
bearings, 
Pythagoras' 
theorem, 
constructions, loci, 
transformations.

How Fast, How Far, 
How High?                            
                                                                                 
What If There Were 
No Microbes?
 
What Would Be The 
Main Issues If 
There Was No 
Oxygen On Earth 
For Five Seconds?
 
What If There Was 
No Colour?
 
What Patterns Are 
Present In The 
Universe?
 
What Happens 
When We Need To 
Leave Earth?                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               
KS3 Science Mind 
Map           
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Issue based Art.-
protest march. 
Steam 
punk/mechanical 
art. Sculpture- 
working with clay. 
Abstraction. 
Working in a large 
scale.

Augusto Boal and 
Trust group skills, 
ELIZABETHAN 
TRAGEDY -Hamlet, 
STAGE COMBAT - 
Hamlet, Analysing 
Professional theatre 
– Hamlet, DEVISED 
THEATRE-Site-
specific, PUBLIC 
SPEAKING AND 
PROTEST.

The Romantic Era
(1820 – 1910), Film 
Music, Vocal Music, 
The Blues, World 
Fusions, 
Introduction to 
GCSE - 9+ Theory 

Sexual Health and 
Relationships, 
Justice and the rule 
of law. Mental 
wellbeing - 
Developing 
Character. Drugs 
Awareness. 
Democracy and the 
Electoral Process. 
Conflict in Society - 
Northern Ireland 
troubles.

Romeo and Juliet, 
Hitchhiker's Guide, 
Short 
Stories/Victorian 
Ghost Stories, 
Poetry/non-fiction, 
The Woman In 
Black, A View from 
the Bridge, 
Educating Rita - 
theme: 'the other 
and the unheard'; 
responses to 
canonical texts, 
incl. Chaucer and 
Shakespeare; 
intense focus on 
SPaG delivered by 
stand-alone Yr9 
SPaG pack; serious 
work on extended 
writing, narrative, 
descriptive and non-
fiction 
writing/responses; 
T6 is 9+, where we 
move the students 
into the AQA 8700 
Lang and 8702 Lit 
courses.  Library 
lessons used to 
support ambitious 
and diverse wider 
reading - as at Yrs 8 
and 7.

What does the 
future hold for 
Russia? (biomes 
and soil, climate, 
human geography, 
Russia as an energy 
superpower, 
geopolitics)
What is the Middle 
East like? (fossil 
fuels, desert 
environments and 
adaptations, Dubai, 
Masdar City)
What are the 
upland 
environments of 
North Wales like? 
(upland landscapes, 
mountain forming 
processes, 
glaciation, Rowlyn 
preparation)
How is Iceland 
developing? 
(volcanos, 
sustainable 
tourism, Icelandic 
culture)
GCSE course 
begins:
Consuming energy 
resources

Origins of WW1 - 
what was the main 
cause of  conflict? 
The First World War 
- focus on key 
battles and 
significance. The 
aftermath of WW1 - 
what happened to 
Germany?. How do 
the lives of people 
change in the 20th 
century - Women 
and immigration 
rights. Focus on 
Holocaust or US 
Civil Rights or 
Mao's China - 
teacher choice

Plato's Allegory of 
the Cave
Divided Line - focus 
on justice
Plato's Republic - 
what makes a just 
society?
Aristotle's Four 
Causes
Eudaimonia and 
Virtue Ethics
Epistemology: 
rationalism and 
empiricism
Ockham's Razor
Paradigm shifts and 
Popper's Theory of 
Falsification

Psychology
Ancient History
Codebreaking
History of Art
Critical Thinking
Screenwriting

Festivals and 
Celebrations, Likes 
and Dislikes, Buying 
food at a market, 
talking about future 
trips, writing about 
new year, talking 
about celebrities 
and TV, Digital 
Technology, 
Arranging a cinema 
trip, leisure 
activities using 
negatives, listening 
and speaking skills, 
making use of 
material covered so 
far to practise 
different persons of 
a ver, reflexive 
verbs, irregular 
adjectives, the 
three tenses. 
Cultural content: -
The French 
–speaking world: 
holiday destinations 
(eg Vanuatu, 
Guadeloupe)
-Famous French 
travellers (eg Louis 
Blériot)
-The world of 
French theme parks 
(Parc Astérix, 

Ways of contacting 
people, asking 
questions about 
people, knowing 
words for parts of a 
house and 
describing them, 
shopping, health 
and going to the 
doctor, school and 
sports (including 
likes and dislikes), 
tourist attractions 
in Beijing and 
festivals, able to 
use three tenses

Talking about: 
Things you like, 
your week, films, a 
birthday, celebrities 
and developing the 
use of all three 
tenses. Talking 
about: lifetyles, 
using different 
types of verbs and 
pronouns. Talking 
about important 
issues and 
expressing points of 
view. Making 
yourself understood 
and speaking in a 
spanish speaking 
country.

Students are taught; 
Rugby, Hockey, 
Handball, Cricket, 
Touch and Softball. 
Continuation of skill 
development and 
tactical awareness 
with more emphasis 
placed upon game 
play in open 
scenarios and the 
use of conditioned 
games.

Students are taught; 
Football, Outdoor 
Education, Fitness, 
Basketball, Track 
athletics and Field 
athletics. Top rope 
climbing is 
introduced and 
expansion of the 
components of 
fitness that are 
taught and 
developed e.g 
Agility, balance, 
muscular 
endurance.

Cell Biology - 
Eukaryotic versus 
prokaryotes, animal 
versus plant cells, 
cell specialisation 
and differentation, 
culturing 
techniques and 
microscopy, the cell 
cycle, mitosis, 
cancer, stem cells 
and their use in 
therapeutic cloning, 
diffusion, osmosis 
and active 
transport. 
Organisation - 
Cells, tissue, organs 
and organ systems, 
the digestive 
system including 
enzymes, the 
circulatory system 
including coronary 
heart disease, plant 
tissues and organs.  
Infection and 
Response - 
Communicable 
diseases, barriers 
to infection, 
immune responses 
and vaccination, 
monoclonal 
antibodies in 

Atomic Structure 
and the Periodic 
Table -  A simple 
model of the atom, 
symbols, relative 
atomic mass,
electronic charge 
and isotopes,  The 
periodic table, 
Properties of 
transition metals.
Bonding, structure 
and the properties 
of matter - 
Chemical bonds, 
ionic, covalent and 
metallic, How 
bonding and 
structure are 
related to the 
properties of 
substances
, Structure and 
bonding of carbon, 
Bulk and surface 
properties of matter 
including 
nanoparticles, 
Energy Changes - 
Exothermic and 
endothermic 
reactions,  
Chemical cells and 
fuel cells
Using resources - 

Lists, Strings, 
Encryption, Smart 
Cities, Robotics and 
Society, Robotics, 
Data Analysis, 
Artificial 
Intelligence

F1 Project, LED 
light, Pewter 
Casting, 9+ brand

Number - 
Reciprocals, 
standard form, 
fractional and 
negative indices, 
surds,bounds and 
limits of accuracy. 
Algebra - 
Inequalities, 
rearranging, 
quadratics, 
proportion, non-
linear graphs, 
solving 
simultaneous 
equations.           
Geometry - 
Trigonometry. 
Statistics/probab
ility - Cumulative 
frequency and 
histograms.

Particle Model - 
changes of state 
and the particel 
model, internal 
energy and energy 
trasnfers, particle 
model and 
pressure. 
Space -solar system 
and orbits, life cycle 
of a star, red shift
Energy - energy 
stores and changes, 
conservation of 
energy, energy 
resources
Waves - waves in 
air, fluids and 
solids, 
electromagentic 
waves, black body 
radiation
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Students create a 
personal portfolio 
of work  in their 
sketchbook, and 
also  on a larger 
scale kept in the 
threir draw or 
exhibited on Art 
room walls. 
Students look at the 
work of other 
artists, 
understanding the 
context in which the 
work was created. 
Students keep a full 
sketchbook  
showing the 
progress of their 
work, taking 
imaginative leaps. 

Intro to Drama. 
Devising a 
Christmas 
Pantomime. LIVE 
THEATRE REVIEW 
x2, Back-Stage tour 
of National Theatre 
and jobs in the 
Theatre. DEVISED 
THEATRE 
–WORKING 
NOTEBOOK of 
PROCESS, SET TEXT 
– Blood Brothers, 
Exam preparation.  
CONTEMPORARY 
THEATRE STYLES, 
Metamorphosis ( 
Berkoff), Act 
without word 1( 
Beckett), Noughts 
and Crosses ( 
adapted Novel by 
Malorie Blackman) 
The Striker ( 
Churchill)

The Persian Empire - 
559 - 465 BC . 
The rise of the 
Persian Empire 
under Cyrus the 
Great. 
Cambyses II, 
Smerdis and the 
accession of Darius. 
The reign of Darius 
the Great. 
Xerxes I and the 
Greeks. 
Alexander the Great 
356-323 BC
Upbringing, 
character, beliefs, 
and life of 
Alexander
Alexander's 
campaigns
Significant events in 
Alexander's life
The Macedonian 
army under 
Alexander

.b Mindfulness 
programme. 
Citizenship and 
Rights. The 
economy and 
personal finance. 
Education and 
learning. Careers 
Guidance

The Langton 
Journey continues: 
find and sustain 
your own voice; 
methodologies for 
private research; 
interactions with 
the literary canon; 
becoming a more 
adept and 
successful 
writer.Descriptive 
and Narrative 
Writing, Responses 
to Literary Fiction, 
Writing to Present a 
Viewpoint, An 
Inspector Calls, 
Power and Conflict 
Poems, Macbeth - 
the AQA GCSE 
courses begin in 
earnest.  All the 
Lang course 
delivered across 
Terms 1-4.  Poetry, 
prose and modern 
drama fed in 
alongside the Lang 
course.  S+L 
completed by year's 
end - with 
moderation 
recordings 
completed.  EOY 

People and the 
biosphere (the 
biosphere, biome 
goods and services, 
commercial 
exploitation, 
theories of 
population and 
resources)
Forests under threat 
(tropical 
rainforests, taiga 
forests, threats and 
management, 
exploitation and 
conservation)
Development 
dynamics 
(measuring 
development, 
global inequality, 
bottom-up/top-
down development, 
India)
Hazardous Earth 
(climate change, 
tropical cyclones, 
tectonic hazards)
UK physical 
landscapes - coasts 
(coastal processes, 
landscapes, 
management, 
upland and lowland 
landscapes)

Elizabethan England 
1568 – 1603
Part one: 
Elizabeth's court 
and Parliament
Part two: Life in 
Elizabethan times
Part three: Troubles 
at home and abroad
Part four: The 
historic 
environment of 
Elizabethan England
Germany 1890 – 
1945: Democracy 
and Dictatorship
Part one: Germany 
and the growth of 
democracy
Part two: Germany 
and the Depression
Part three: The 
experiences of 
Germans under the 
Nazis
Conflict and 
Tension: East vs 
West 1945 – 1972.
Part one: The 
origins of the Cold 
War
Part two: The 
development of the 
Cold War

Lecture course:
Revolutions
The Self
Building for the 
Future
Truth and Beauty
Cultural Encounters

Identity: self, family 
and friends, 
relationships with 
others, arranging to 
go out, describing 
an outing, talking 
about when you 
were younger, role 
models. Free time: 
activities and 
sports, using 
technology, tv and 
film. Special 
occasions: food, 
clothes, daily 
routine,customs, 
meeting people. 
Where you live: 
your home town, 
asking the way, 
your region, tourist 
information, 
weather, 
community projects.

Identity and culture, 
Future Aspirations, 
Study and work, 
Daily life, Cultural 
Life, Town Region 
and County, Local 
Area, holiday & 
travel

Identity & Culture, 
Local, National and 
International Areas 
of Interest, Current 
and Future Study 
and Employment, 
Identity and Culture

Business Activity, 
Marketing & 
People,

Students are taught; 
Rugby, Hockey, 
Handball, Cricket, 
Touch and Softball. 
Movement towards 
a teaching games 
for understanding 
model. Primarily 
taught through 
conditioned games 
and scenarios.

Students are taught; 
Football, SLA, 
Fitness, Basketball, 
Athletics and 
Climbing. 
Introduction of the 
Sports Leadership 
Course where all 
students use sport 
as a vehicle to 
develop their 
leadership skills. 
Fitness is aimed at 
resistance training 
and utilises the 
fitness suite.

Homeostasis - The 
nervous system 
including the brain, 
the eye as a 
receptor and the 
control of body 
temperature, the 
endocrine system 
including the 
control of blood 
glucose and blood 
water balance, 
hormonal control of 
the human 
menstrual cycle, 
contraception, IVF, 
plant hormones. 
Bioenergetics - 
Aerobic and 
anaerobic 
respiration, 
response to 
exercise and 
metabolism. 
Inheritance - Types 
of reproduction, 
meiosis, DNA 
structure and 
protein synthesis, 
cloning, genetic 
inheritance, 
Bioenergetics - 
Photosynthesis 
including limiting 
factors, plant uses 

Chemical Changes - 
Reactivity of 
metals, Reactions 
of acids,  
Electrolysis.
Quantitative 
Chemistry - 
Chemical 
measurements, 
conservation of 
mass and the
quantitative 
interpretation of 
chemical equations, 
Use of amount of 
substance in 
relation to masses 
of pure
substances, Yield 
and atom economy 
of chemical 
reactions, Using 
concentrations of 
solutions in 
mol/dm3, Use of 
amount of 
substance in 
relation to volumes 
of gases.
The Rate and 
Extent of Chemical 
Change - Rate of 
reaction, Reversible 
reactions and 
dynamic 

Selection, 
Algorithms, 
Abstraction/Decom
position, Privacy 
and the Law, 
Hardware and CPU, 
Strings, Number 
Representation, 
Images, Text and 
Sounds, Lists, 
tuples and 
dictionaries, 
Compression and 
Storage, Encryption, 
Sorting and 
Searching, Logic, 
Read/Write Text 
Files, Sub-programs, 
Data Validation. 
Networks, GUI 
programming, Full 
Programming 
Exercise.

Number - 
Systematic 
counting 
methods,decimals, 
fractions, 
percentages,ratio, 
order of 
operations,  surds, 
multiplicative 
reasoning, 
Algebra - Index 
laws, proof, 
expanding 
brackets, 
expanding and 
factorising,  
sequences, 
completing the 
square, quadratic 
equations, 
expressions and 
graphs, 
rearranging 
formulae, solving 
equations, 
coordinate 
geometry, real-life 
graphs, non-linear 
graphs, 
inequalities, 
simultaneous 
equations
Geometry -Angles 
and right angled 
triangles, 
Pythagoras and 
trigonometry,  
similarity and 

Forces & Motion - 
forces and thier 
interactions, work 
done and energy 
transfer, forces and 
elasticity, moments, 
leavers and gears, 
motion and 
Newton's laws of 
motion, momentum.
Static, DC & Mains 
Electricity - static 
electricity, current, 
p.d. and resistiance. 
series and parallel 
circuits, domestic 
uses and safety, 
energy transfers.
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Students produce 
gallery pieces 
inspired by artists 
and techniques that 
they have explored 
in yr10. Students 
begin the Extended 
Set Assignment in 
January, which 
culminates in a 10  
hour exam- 
developing their 
own ideas in their 
sketchbook from 
the exam question. 

COMPONENT 2: 
DEVISED THEATRE 
EXAM, Performance 
and working 
notebook. LIVE 
THEATRE 
x1.THEATRE 
PRACTITIONERS 
RESEARCH 
PROJECT. 
COMPONENT 3: 
SCRIPTED 
PERFORMANCE 
EXAM – range of 
texts and styles. 
LIVE THEATRE x2. 
COMPONENT 1 
written exam 
preparation on The 
CRUCIBLE. MOCKS. 
THEATRE DESIGN – 
SET, COSTUME, 
LIGHTING, 
COSTUME.

The foundations of 
Rome: from 
kingship to republic, 
753–440 BC
 • The legendary 
kings: origins of 
Rome
 • The Etruscan 
kings
 • Origins of the 
republic
 • Securing the 
republic
 Hannibal and the 
Second Punic War, 
218–201 BC 
(Roman/Mediterran
ean history)
 • Reasons for the 
outbreak of the 
Second Punic War
 • The nature and 
dynamics of 
Hannibal’s 
leadership
 • The changing 
nature of Rome’s 
response to 
Hannibal
 • How did Rome 
defeat Carthage?

Consumer Rights. 
Justice and the Rule 
of Law cont. Drugs 
Awareness cont. 
Sex and 
Relationships cont. 
Revision techniques 
and intervention

The Langton 
Journey continues: 
finding and 
sustaining your own 
voice; 
methodologies for 
private research; 
interactions with 
the literary canon; 
becoming a more 
accomplished and 
serious reader; 
learning how to 
present an 
argument through 
the medium of 
public speaking; 
perfecting the craft 
of essay writing; 
exploring texts, 
contexts critics and 
theory.Unseen 
Poetry for Lit Paper 
2, Revise Modern 
Text, Poetry & 
Novels, Revision for 
GCSE Papers - 
revision of core 
skills and exam 
paper practice, but 
with an abiding 
interest in the 
students as authors 
finding their own 
voices.  All GCSE 

UK human 
landscapes (UK 
population, 
migration, 
deindustrialisation, 
regeneration. 
London)
Stratford fieldwork 
on quality of life
Rivers (processes, 
landforms, 
differences 
between upland 
and lowland areas) 
Challenges of an 
urbanising world 
(megacities, urban 
processes, urban 
economies, land 
use, Mumbai)

Conflict and 
Tension East vs 
West 1945-72. Part 
Two: The 
Development of the 
Cold War. Part 
Three: the 
Transformation of 
the COld War. 
Power and the 
People: Part One: 
Challenging 
Authority and 
Feudalism. Part 
Two: Challenging 
Royal Authority. 
Part Three: Reform 
and Reformers Part 
Four: Equality and 
Rights.

Holidays: present, 
past and future. An 
ideal holiday, 
staying at a hotel, 
ordering in a 
restaurant,travel, 
buying souvenirs, 
describing holiday 
disasters. School: 
subjects and 
opinions, describing 
your school 
comparing French 
and English 
schools, school 
rules,healthy living, 
school exchanges 
and visits, social 
issues.  World of 
work: jobs and 
preferences, career 
choices, plans and 
wishes, job 
applications.Environ
ment: global issues, 
ethical shopping, 
voluntary work, big 
events.

School, Future 
Aspirations, study & 
work, 
Environmental 
Issues, Bringing the 
world together

Global Issues: The 
Environment, Social 
Issues: Charity 
work, Career 
Choices, 
Technology in 
Everyday Life, 
Poverty and 
Homelessness

Operations, finance 
and influences on 
business

Primarily lead by 
academic staff as 
PE staff running 
senior fixtures. 
Games takes a 
more recreational 
approach 
showcasing sport 
as an opportunity 
for physical and 
mental wellbeing. 
Currently football, 
basketball, fitness, 
volleyball and 
ultimate frisbee is 
offered.

Students taught an 
invasion game of 
their choice. The 
lessons take on the 
sport education 
model with 
students adopting 
roles like coach, 
official etc and take 
ownership of their 
own development. 
The teacher acts as 
a guide and 
facilitator. Fitness 
builds upon the 
knowledge gained 
in the Year 10 
resistance training 
module and moves 
onto the use of free 
weights. Badminton 
is also taught with 
an emphasis on 
competition and 
tactical awareness.

Inheritance - 
Variation, selective 
breeding and 
natural selection, 
development of the 
theory of natural 
selection, evidence 
for evolution, 
speciation and 
extinction. Ecology - 
Adaptation, 
interdependence 
and competition, 
sampling methods 
in ecosystems, 
trophic levels, 
decomposition and 
recycling of 
nutrients, 
biodiversity  and 
human impacts of 
biodiveristy., food 
production 
including factors 
affecting food 
security, farming 
techniques, 
fisheries 
management and 
use of 
biotechnology. 

Organic Chemistry - 
Carbon compounds 
as fuels and 
feedstock, 
Reactions of 
alkenes and 
alcohols, Synthetic 
and naturally 
occurring polymers. 
Chemistry of the 
Atmosphere -  The 
composition and 
evolution of the 
Earth's atmosphere,  
Carbon dioxide and 
methane as 
greenhouse gases, 
Common 
atmospheric 
pollutants and their 
sources. 
Chemical Analysis - 
Purity, formulations 
and 
chromatography, 
Identification of 
common gases, 
Identification of 
ions by chemical 
and spectroscopic 
means.

Voting System 
Program, 
Encryption, 
Databases, Project, 
Networks, Internet, 
Legal Impact,

Number - Direct 
and inverse 
proportion, 
Algebra - 
Algebraic 
fractions, 
functions, solving 
quadratic 
simultaneous 
equations, 
graphing 
inequalities, 
quadratic 
inequalities, 
functions, 
rationalising the 
denominator, 
further proof, 
iteration, graph 
transformations, 
gradient at a point 
and area under a 
curve
Geometry - Sine 
and Cosine rule, 
3D trig and pythag, 
trig graphs,  
vectors, circle 
theorems and 
circle geometry,  
Statistics/probab
ility - Data 
collection, 
sampling, CF and 
boxplots, 
histograms

Atomic Structure - 
atoms and isotopes, 
atoms and nuclear 
radiation, hazards & 
uses of radiation & 
background 
radiation, nuclear 
fission and fusion.
Magnetism & 
Electromagnetism - 
permanent and 
induced magnetism, 
the motor effect, 
induced potential, 
transformers and 
the national grid. 
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Students develop 
ideas  in their 
sketchbooks, 
explore and 
expriment with 
media and 
techniques, 
research artists  
and create gallery 
pieces to create a 
personal portfolio 
of work .  

Comp. 1 and 3. SET 
TEXT: OCG –study 
of full play and full 
production. Study of 
Costume design. 
ACTING . LIVE 
THEATRE x3, 
Including Julius 
Caesar ( 
Shakespeare), 
Medea ( Ancient 
Greek), The Seagull( 
Stanislavski and 
Chekhov) The 
Crucible ( 
contemporary 
theatre)  Comp. 2. 
DEVISING THEATRE 
MOCK project with 
performance and 
log. Naturalism and 
Stanislavski and 
Chekhov

Component 1: 
Drama, Component 
2: Prose - core skills 
revised from GCSE 
(baseline and SPaG 
assessments open 
the course); into 
'deep dives' of 
critical, contextual, 
linguistic, 
biographical and 
literary-theory-
focused materials.  
Students join a 
dedicated 6th Form 
Lit Google 
Classroom.  
Lessons focused on 
Socratic debate: 
teacher-led, with 
students expected 
to contribute ideas 
and responses to 
texts.  
Wider/aspirational 
reading list 
distributed via 
'room', along with 
text-based 
materials, data and 
support documents 
from Edexcel, and a 
range of creative 
and innovative 
support packs for 

Coasts (coastal 
processes, 
landforms and 
landscapes, 
managing risks and 
conflicts)
Diverse places 
(population, living 
spaces, tensions in 
diverse places, 
managing cultural 
and demographic 
issues)
Tectonics 
(Locations at risk, 
hazards and 
disasters, 
management)
Globalisation (the 
acceleration of 
globalisation, 
geographical 
impacts, 
environmental 
challenges)

Early Stuarts and 
the Origins of Civil 
War 1603 - 1660. 
Russia 1894 - 1941

Lecture course:
Prehistory
The Greeks
The Bible
How to read a 
painting
The magic of music
Democracy ancient 
& modern
Ancient 
mathematics
The Enlightenment
The evolution of sex
Modernism
Postmodernism
Drug development
Medical ethics
Molecular genetics
Analysing the frame
Jung
Oceanography
Chernobyl
The Millennium 
Problems

Family changes: 
types of family, 
relationships and 
marriage, family 
problems. The film : 
The Chorus. 
Education: French 
educational system, 
expectations,higher 
education, 
preparation for 
work. The World of 
work: work-life 
balance, strikes, 
sexual equality. 
Music: francophone 
music, trends, 
influence, 
developments. 
Media: freedom of 
the press, the 
future of the printed 
press, influence of 
media and new 
technology. 
Festivals and 
traditions: 
francophone 
celebrations and 
festivals, French 
customs and 
francophone 
customs.

Family changes, 
ageing population, , 
generation gap, 
family planning, 
education, work and 
employment, 
media, TV & films, 
festivals and 
tradition, the book 
'a Special Pigeon'

Marketing and 
People, Managing 
Business Activities,

Introduction to 
markets and market 
failure, UK economy 
- performance and 
policies

Democracy and 
Participation, 
Political Parties, 
Electoral Systems, 
Voting Behaviour 
and the Media, The 
Constitution, 
Parliament, Prime 
Minister and 
Executive, Relations 
between the 
branches, 
Liberalism, 
Conservatism

Research Methods, 
Memory,  Social 
Influence, 
Approaches, 
Psychopathology, 
Biopsychology, 
Attachment

Applied Anatomy 
and Physiology, 
Exercise Physiology, 
Biomechanics, Skill 
Acquisition and 
Sport and Society

Cells - Transport 
across membranes 
including simple 
diffusion, facilitated 
diffusion, osmosis, 
active transport and 
co-transport, cell 
ultrastructure, the 
cell cycle and 
cancer, 
immunology. 
Exchange of 
Materials with the 
Environment - Gas 
exchange, digestion 
and absorption and 
mass transport. 
Biological 
Molecules - Water, 
ATP, nucleic acids, 
carbohydrates, 
lipids and proteins. 
Genetic 
Information, 
Variation and 
Relationships - 
DNA, genes and 
chromosomes, 
protein synthesis, 
genetic diversity, 
taxonomy and 
biodiversity. Energy 
Transfers- 
photosynthesis light 
dependent and 

Foundations in 
Chemistry - Atoms, 
compounds, 
molecules and 
equations; Amount 
of substance; 
Acid–base and 
redox reactions; 
Electrons, bonding 
and structure.
Periodic table and 
energy - The 
periodic table and 
periodicity; Group 2 
and the halogens; 
Qualitative 
analysis; Enthalpy 
changes; Reaction 
rates and 
equilibrium 
(qualitative). 
Core organic 
chemistry - Basic 
concepts; 
Hydrocarbons; 
Alcohols and 
haloalkanes; 
Organic synthesis; 
Analytical 
techniques (IR and 
MS)
Development of 
practical skills in 
chemistry
Physical chemistry - 

Logic Gates/ 
Boolean Algebra, 
Fundamental 
Databases, Data 
Analysis, Finite 
State Machine, 
Consequences and 
Uses of Computing, 
Queues, Stacks, 
Graphs, Trees, 
Recursion, Network 
Introduction, Types 
of Network, The 
Internet, Careers 
and Degree courses

Pure - Algebraic 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities, 
quadratics, 
functions, 
coordinate 
geometry of the 
line and the circle, 
graphs and 
transformations, 
proof, polynomials, 
binomial 
expansions, 
trigonometry, 
calculus, vectors, 
exponentials and 
logarithms. 
Mechanics - 
Modelling, SUVAT 
formulae, constant 
and variable 
acceleration, 
Forces and 
motion.
Statistics - 
Representing data 
with statistics and 
diagrams, 
probability, 
binomial 
distribution

TEACHER 1
Mechanics
Electricity
Gravitational Fields
Electric Fields 

TEACHER 2
Waves 
Materials 
Particle Physics 
Quantum 
Phenomena
Circular Motion
Simple Harmonic 
Motion
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Personal portfolio 
of work contuniues. 
A 3000 word essay 
is researched, 
drafted and 
submitted, and the 
externally set 
assignment begins 
in February, 
culminating in a 15 
hour exam.

Comp 1 and 3 -SET 
TEXT OCG – Design 
and acting for 
performance. Comp 
2 DEVISED 
THEATRE 
PERFORMANCE 
EXAM plus log and 
practitioner 
research. Comp 1. 
LIVE THEATRE 
REVIEW x2. Comp 3- 
Scripted 
performance exam 
– 3 plays, 
performance and 
Reflective Report. 
Guided student 
choice of material. 
MOCKS and revision 
for comp.

Component 1 & 2 
Revision, 
Component 3: 
Poetry - the road to 
exam success.  Very 
strong focus on 
exam skills, 
revision, producing 
top-tier NEA 
responses (free 
choices for students 
who have found 
their own voices ); 
thence into March 
mocks, further 
revision, and the 
summer papers.  
Lots of lecture-style 
or HOI talks; CT's 
data/performance 
tracking document 
used to focus work 
and revision post-
mocks.  Students 
expected and 
encouraged to think 
for themsleves, be 
daring and creative, 
write for pleasure, 
and argue their 
cases doggedly in 
exam responses.

The water cycle and 
water insecurity
The carbon cycle 
and energy 
insecurity
Superpowers 
(impacts, sphere of 
influences)
Health, human 
rights and 
intervention (human 
development, 
human rights, 
geopoitical 
interventions)

Civil Rights in USA 
1865 - 1992. African 
Americans, 
American Indians, 
Women and 
Workers.

The Positive impact 
of immigration: 
origins and reasons 
for immigration, the 
effect on the 
economy, 
contribution to arts 
and culture. The 
challenges of 
immigration: 
experiences, costs 
and problems of 
immigration, 
diversity in France. 
The Far Right: . 
Literary text: No et 
moi. Occupied 
France: Life in Vichy 
France, 
collaboration, anti-
semitism. The Vichy 
regime: Marshall 
Petain, The national 
Revolution, Vichy 
politics and 
consequences. 
Resistance: the 
organisation, the 
Free French, Jean 
Moulin and women 
in the Resistance. 
The Independent 
research Project.

The film ' Please 
Vote for Me', 
Communications 
and technology
 Economy and 
environment
 Changes brought 
by 1978 reform
 Changes in China 
and UK relations

Business Decisions 
and Strategy, Global 
Business

Business behaviour 
and the labour 
market, A global 
perspective

Comparative 
theories, global 
governance:political 
and economic, 
global governance: 
human rights and 
environmental, 
power and 
development, 
regionalism and 
european union, 
socialism, 
feminism, the state 
of globalisation,

Forensic, 
Relationships, 
Eating Behaviour, 
Issues and Debates

Applied Anatomy 
and Physiology, 
Exercise Physiology, 
Biomechanics, Sport 
Psychology and 
Contemporary 
issues in physical 
activity and sport

Energy Transfers - 
Respiration, energy 
and ecosystems, 
nutrient cycles. 
Genetics, 
Populations, 
Evolution and 
Ecosystems - 
populations, 
inheritance, 
speciation. 
Sensitivity - 
Tropisms, taxes and 
kineses, nervous 
system, muscle 
contraction, 
homeostasis and 
endocrine system. 
Control of Gene 
Expression - 
Mutation, control of 
gene expression, 
genomes and 
sequencing, genetic 
technologies and 
techniques.

Physical chemistry 
and transition 
elements - 
Equilibrium 
(quantitative); pH 
and buffers; 
Enthalpy, entropy 
and free energy; 
Redox and 
electrode 
potentials;Transitio
n elements.
Organic chemistry 
and analysis - 
Carbonyl 
compounds; 
Carboxylic acids 
and esters; 
Nitrogen 
compounds; 
Polymers; Organic 
synthesis; 
Chromatography 
and spectroscopy 
(NMR).

Regular Languages, 
Bakus-Naur Form, 
Turing Machine, 
Halting Problem, 
Normalising of 
Numbers, 
Functional 
Programming, NEA

Pure - Partial 
fractions, further 
proof, modulus 
functions, 
Sequences and 
series, radians, 
trigonometric 
modelling, 
parametric 
equations, 
numerical 
methods, further 
calculus, vectors. 
Mechanics - 
Moments, friction, 
projectiles, 
kinematics and 
statics.           
Statistics - 
Correlation and 
regression, normal 
, hypothesis 
testing

TEACHER 1
Magnetic Fields 
Nuclear Physics
Astrophysics - 
cosmology

TEACHER 2
Capacitance
Thermal Physics 
Astrophysics - 
telescopes

Humanities Languages Social Sciences

Year 10 and 11 - 
Lessons in 
performance, 
composition, set 
works and music 
theory - Topics - 
Baroque 
conventions within 
Vocal Music, 
Baroque 
Conventions within 
Instrumental Music, 
Invention of the 
piano, Sonata Form 
and transition from 
Classical to 
Romantic era, Rock 
Music and the 
innovative and 
sophisticated style 
of Queen, Film 
Music and 
Programmatic 
compositions, 
Music for the Stage - 
Musical Theatre, 
World Music - 
Fusions - Revision 
and 
consolidation/cours
ework

12 and 13 - 
Performance, 
composition, 
arrangement, 
theory, Bach 
harmony and 
appraisal -  
Baroque Vocal 
Music, Martin 
Luther Protestant 
Reformation, Bach 
Chorales and 
Cantatas, Baroque 
Instrumental Music, 
Opera, 20th Century 
Vocal music and 
song cycles, 
National Identity in 
Folk Music, 
Impressionism, 
Romanticism - 
Chamber Music, 
Programmatic 
music and Idee 
Fixe, Berlioz' Treaty 
of Instrumentation, 
Film Music relating 
to Programmatic 
music from the 19th 
Century 
Alongside these 
topics, SB teaches 
the following: 
Claude Debussy: 
late Romanticism, 
Impressionism, 
Gamelan, piano 
writing 
Igor Stravinsky: 
early modernism, 
ballet, Nationalism, 
orchestration, 
social and cultural 
context of Europe in 
1913, premiere of 
The Rite of Spring 
The Beatles: 
cultural change in 
the 1960’s, 
changing role of 
pop music, 
technological 
innovations in the 
recording studio 
Kaija Saariaho: 
IRCAM, modernist 
music in Europe, 
extended 
instrumental 
techniques, female 
composers, 
electroacoustic 
music 
Kate Bush: 1980’s 
pop music, literary 
sources (Wuthering 
Heights, 
Cloudbusting), role 

Relations between 
Greek states and 
between Greek and 
non-Greek states, 
492–404 BC
 • The challenge of 
the Persian Empire 
492–479 BC
 • Greece in conflict 
479–446 BC
 • Peace and 
conflict 446–431 BC
 • The Archidamian 
War 431–420 BC
 • The end of the 
Peloponnesian War 
and its aftermath 
419–404 BC
 
 Rome: The Julio-
Claudian Emperors, 
31 BC–AD 68
 • Augustus
 • Tiberius
 • Gaius
 • Claudius
 • Nero

Evolution of Spanish 
Society, Artistic and 
Political Culture, 
Immigration and 
Multicultural 
Society, Franco: 
Dictatorship and 
Transition Towards 
Democracy

The Langton Curriculum 2023-24
Sport STEM

Identities in art and 
architecture
War in art and 
architecture
Invention and 
illusion: The 
Renaissance in Italy 
(1420-1520)
Rebellion and 
revival: The British 
and French Avant-
Garde (1848-99)

Epistemology
Moral philosophy
Metaphysics of God
Metaphysics of 
mind

Communication of 
design ideas, 
CAD/CAM, 
Workshop 
Environment, 
Workshop 
Machines, 
Accuracy, Scale of 
Production, 
Paper/cards/fabric, 
Bonding, 
Sustainability, 
Viability of design 
solutions, 
appropriate 
materials

How technological 
and cultural 
changes impact 
design, major 
developments in 
technology, design 
influences, Critical 
analysis and 
evaluation, social 
moral and ethical 
issues, selecting 
appropriate tools, 
product life cycle, 
design methods and 
processes, accuracy 
in design and 
manufacture, 
testing and 
evaluating 
products, applying 
technical maths to 
design

History of 
Ideas

Learning about the 
Roman world and 
its impact on 
modern western 
civilisations: 
history, 
urbanisation, 
architecture, 
theatre, politics, 
archaeology, etc. 
Developing an 
understanding of 
the rudiments of an 
inflected language 
and gaining an 
appreciation of how 
words are derived 
from Latin to 
English and other 
Modern Foreign 
Languages. 
Encouraging 
linguistic curiosity 
and improving 
reading and 
translation skills by 
analysing Latin 
structures, cases 
(nominative, 
vocative, 
accusative, 
genitive, dative and 
ablative) and 
tenses (present, 
imperfect and 
perfect).

Talking about 
personality, using 
adjectives that end 
in o/a, talking about 
age & family, using 
the vert "to have", 
saying when your 
birthday is, using 
numbers and the 
alphabet, talking 
about pets, making 
adjectives agree 
with nouns, writing 
text for a time 
capsule, adding 
variety to writing, 
finding out about 
endangered 
animals, making 
animal trading 
cards

Arts


